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Overall Recommendations

The CNS Budget and Planning Committee would like to commend the Chemistry Department for clearly addressing the self-study criteria and providing an ambitious preliminary implementation plan. Below please find some observations and recommendations in line with the self-study criteria. We believe that with some minor changes the document is ready to be sent to the Provost and Vice-Provost for consultation and finalizing the implementation plan.
Specific Observations and Recommendations

A. Changes Since the Last Academic Program Review

The Chemistry Department has successfully addressed all of the recommendations of the previous review cycle. Assessment plans and plans for replacing retiring faculty have been developed, and the Stockroom Technician position has been converted from a 10 month to 12 month position.
B. Enrollment Trends

The Chemistry Department has documented a doubling of majors since the last review. 
The first paragraph on page five is a bit awkward and could use some rewording. In paragraph three on page five the word “targets” should be “target”. 
C. Commitment to Student Learning

The Chemistry Department has developed and implemented learning goals for its students and scores on discipline standardized comprehensive exams demonstrate that first and second year students score at or above national norms. The Department also participates in several campus programs designed to enhance student learning.
D. Curriculum and Instruction

The Department places considerable emphasis on developing writing and laboratory skills. The movement into the new Naraghi Science building, coupled with new equipment, has resulted in significant improvement in instruction. Maintaining library access to Chemical Abstracts is considered vital to instruction. 

Page 10, second paragraph says “See attachments…” yet there are no attachments.

E. Faculty

The current Chemistry faculty represents all specialty areas needed to support the program. However, two impending faculty retirements, coupled with state budget reductions, threaten the ability of the department to continue meeting its instructional needs. 
F. Implementation Plan

We commend the Chemistry faculty for their ambitious implementation plan. Given the current fiscal climate, we recommend that it be prioritized and consideration be given to what can realistically be implemented in the current review cycle.

Formatting Issues

The committee noted a few minor formatting issues, which we recommend addressing prior to forwarding the self-study document to the Provost and Vice-Provost:

1. Under Enrollment trends, pp. 3 and 4 paragraphs should be indented to conform with style of the rest of the APR.
2. Figures 1 and 2 should have consistent formatting/labeling.

3. We recommend simple page numbers at the bottom of each page.
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